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   DORN EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT 
 
 The DORN VAMC now has a 24/7 Emergency 
Department. This is an emergency care facility only 
and will not provide after-hours non-emergency care. 
 
 If DORN VAMC is used for your primary medi-
cal care, advise your family members and/or EMT per-
sonnel that you wish to go to DORN VAMC for emer-
gency treatment. 
 
 However, veterans needing immediate emer-
gency care should advise family members and/or 
EMT personnel to take you to the nearest emergency 
medical facility. 
 
 Veterans must then notify DORN VAMC within 
72 hours of admission that they have been treated in 
another facility. Dorn will contact the facility regarding 
any need for transfer to Dorn, payment for emergency 
services, etc. 
 
 
                                      

  
 

   

 

 NEW 24 HOUR HOTLINE 
 

 Veterans going through an emotional crisis 
can now turn to a new 24-hour hot line for help. 
The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs has 
opened a toll-free hotline staffed with mental 
health professionals to take the calls.  
That toll-free number is 1-800-273-8255. 

 

      AGENT ORANGE & HYPERTENSION 
 
 A new report from the Institute of Medicine (IOM) 
finds suggested but limited evidence that exposure to Agent 
Orange and other herbicides used during the Vietnam War 
is associated with an increased chance of developing high 
blood pressure in some veterans. 
 
 The report is the latest update in a congressionally 
mandated series by the IOM that reviews every two years 
the evidence about the health effects of these herbicides 
and the type of dioxin—TCDD– that contaminated some of 
them. The committee that wrote the report also concluded 
that there is suggestive but limited evidence that AL amyloi-
dosis is associated with herbicide exposure. Characterized 
by the accumulation of protein deposits in and around or-
gans, this rare condition affects one in 100,000 people annu-
ally in the United States.  
 
 The committee based its conclusion on the fact that 
AL amyloidosis shares many biological and pathological 
similarities with multiple myeloma and certain B-cell lympho-
mas, which have been found to be associated with exposure 
to herbicides. 

 



 

       LOOK FOR US 
 
Don’t forget to stop by the LEXING-
TON COUNTY VETERANS AF-
FAIRS booth at the LABOR DAY 
FESTIVAL in CHAPIN on Septem-
ber 3rd. 

 V A CLAIMS ASSISTANCE UPDATE 

 A recent study by the Institute for Defense Analysis shows 
that wounded veterans who approach the V.A. without professional 
assistance receive on average about one-third of the compensation 
that those who are represented by a lawyer or service organization 
like the Disabled American Veterans (DAV) get. 
  
 DAV representative Eric McGinnis said, “That’s not sur-
prising at all. If you know the proper vernacular, a few simple 
phrases, it makes things a lot easier.. But you’d be hard-pressed to 
find a vet who knows exactly the right things to say and do.” 
  
 McGinnis’ experience in that arena is both professional 
and personal. The Army veteran came to work for the DAV when 
the organization helped him obtain compensation after the VA ini-
tially told him he’d get none. “It’s a common story,” he said. Com-
plicating matters further, is a compensation process that requires 
veterans to approach the VA, openly advertising their own physical 
and psychological wounds in order to receive benefits. 
  
 “These aren’t always people who are comfortable advocat-
ing for themselves,” said McGinnis. Utah State Department of Vet-
erans Affairs Director Terry Schow said it would be nice if the sys-
tem weren’t so adversarial and complex that veterans needed help 
from outside groups to obtain just compensation for their wounds. 
“The process is so involved and complicated, that I think it’s just 
wise to do that. And so we encourage everyone to get assistance 
from a service organization.” 

 
 
 
        
      
  
    THAT’S WHAT WE ARE HERE FOR. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 West Columbia Outreach Begins 
 
Lexington County’s Office of Veterans Affairs has 
begun monthly outreach sessions in the West 
Columbia area. 
 
These meetings are held on the 4th Tuesday of 
each month, from 8 am to noon. 
 
Sessions commence at the Cayce-West Colum-
bia Public Library on Augusta Road. 
 
Call our office at 785-8400 for more information 
or to make an appointment. 

  
     FREEDOM WALK 
 
 
On September 11, a Freedom Walk will 
be held to honor the victims of Septem-
ber 11,2001 and all veterans. 
 
The program will begin at 9 a.m. with 
the signing of a memorial beam. This 
will be followed by a call to order at the 
State House at 11:15 a.m. 
 
However, the walk will begin at 11:30 at 
the State House and travel down Main 
Street to Taylor Street, ending at Finlay 
Park where a formal ceremony will be 
held. 



 

 
           VA INTERNET ACCESS 
 
The Department of Veterans Affairs is represented by 
numerous Regional offices (VARO), State Benefit Of-
fices, Vet Centers and medical facilities throughout the 
U.S. and its territories. 
 
Locations of these facilities can be found at: 
VARO: http://www.vba.va.gov/benefits/ROcontacts.htm 
State Benefit Offices: http://www.va.gov/statedva.htm 
Vet Centers:http://www1.va.gov/directory/guide/
vetcenter.asp 
Medical, cemetery, and all the above:http://
www1.va.gov/directory/guide/home.asp 
The yellow pages of your local telephone directory under 
“Government Offices” 
 
 
 
 
 
For questions or information, you can get an email re-
sponse by asking your question at https://iris.va.gov/
scripts/iris.cfg/php.exe/enduser/home.phpU 
 
             ***PLEASE NOTE*** 
 
The DAV VAN will NOT RUN on MONDAY, SEPTEM-
BER 3rd, due to the Labor Day Holiday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        VA LOCAL ACCESS  
 
To talk to someone, you can go to your 
local VA office or call the following:   
 
♦ VA Benefits: 1-800-827-1000 for 

Burial; Civilian Health & Medical 
Program of the Department of Vet-
erans Affairs (CHAMPVA); Death 
Pension; Dependency Indemnity Compensation; 
Direct Deposit; Directions to VA Benefits Re-
gional Offices; Disability Compensation; Dis-
ability Pension; Education; Home Loan Guar-
anty; Life Insurance; Medical Care; Vocational 
Rehabilitation & Employment. 

 
♦ Education (GI Bill): 1-888-442-4551 
 
♦ Health Care Benefits: 1-877-222-8387 
 
♦ Income Verification and Means Testing: 1-800-

929-8387 
 
♦ Life Insurance: 1-800-669-8477 
 
♦ Mammography Helpline: 1-888-492-7844 
 
♦ Special Issues: Gulf War/Agent Orange/ Pro-

ject Shad/ Mustard Agents and Lewisite/
Ionizing Radiation: 1-800-749-8387 

 
♦ Status of Headstones and Markers: 1-800-697-

6947 
 
♦ Telecommunications Device for the Deaf: 

(TDD) 1-800-829-4833 
 
♦ Suicide Call Center: 1-800-273-TALK (8255) 
 
     Source: VA website www.vba.va.gov  

  WANTED! 
 
 The SC State Guard is in des-
perate need of 30-06 blank ammunition 
for funeral details. If you have any 
available or know of a supply source, 
please contact COL Frank Whitlock at 
(803) 806-4238. 

Quote for the MONTH: “It appears we have appointed our worst generals to command forces, and 
our most gifted and brilliant to edit newspapers! In fact, I discovered by reading newspapers that 
these editor/geniuses plainly saw all my strategic defects from the start, yet failed to inform me un-
til it was too late. Accordingly, I’m readily willing to yield my command to these obviously superior 
intellects, and I’ll, in turn, do my best for the cause by writing editorials—after the fact.” 
 
                   -Robert E. Lee, 1863 



 
   
  SALUTING THE FLAG  
 
The Senate has passed legislation to ensure 
that veterans and service members can salute 
the flag when not in uniform. 
 
The bill S.1877, sponsored by Sen. James In-
hofe [R-OK], would address the ambiguity of 
current law, which states that veterans and 
service members not in uniform should place 
their hand over their hearts, without specify-
ing whether they can or should salute the flag. 
Inhofe said, “The salute is a form of honor 
and respect, representing pride in one’s mili-
tary service. 
 
Unfortunately, current U.S. law leaves confu-
sion as to whether veterans and service mem-
bers out of uniform can or should salute the 
flag.” 
 
Inhofe said he believes this is “an appropriate 
way to honor and recognize the 25 million 
veterans who have served in the military and 
remain as role models to other citizens. Those 
who are currently serving or have served in 
the military have earned this right, and their 
recognition will be an inspiration to others.” 
 
The House would have to agree to the legisla-
tion before it could become law. The bill does 
not address the ambiguity of veterans saluting 
during the Pledge of Allegiance and playing 
of the National Anthem. 
 
 Present policy for saluting is: 
 

-When the flag passes in a proces-
sion, or when it is hoisted or lowered, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      a l l should face 
the flag and salute. 
 
To salute, all persons come to attention  
 
♦ Those in uniform give the appropriate 

 formal salute. 
♦ Citizens not in uniform salute by plac-

ing their right hand over the heart and 
men with head cover should remove it 
and hold it to left shoulder, hand over 
the heart. 

♦ Members of organizations in formation 
salute upon command of the person in 
charge. 

♦ The Pledge of Allegiance should be ren-
dered by standing at attention, facing 
the flag, and saluting. 

 
When the national anthem is played or 
sung, citizens should stand at attention and 
salute at the first note and hold the salute 
through the last note. The salute is directed 
to the flag, if displayed, otherwise to the 
music. 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 THE JOSHUA TORRENCE MEMORIAL FIELD HOUSE COMMITTEE 
    IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE 

LEXINGTON SCHOOL DISTRICT ONE EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 
           PROUDLY PRESENTS A 

 
   

  
A PATRIOTIC TRIBUTE TO OUR VETERANS AND FALLEN HEROES 
        SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3RD, 2007 
           WHITE KNOLL HIGH SCHOOL 
   PROGRAM AT 7:00 PM 
          DOORS OPEN AT 5:00 PM FOR MILITARY DISPLAY VIEWING 
 
• MILITARY DISPLAYS 
 
• VISIT WITH MEDAL OF HONOR RECIPIENTS 
 
• LISTEN TO PATRIOTIC MUSIC BY AREA SCHOOL BANDS AND CHOIRS 
 
• PARTICIPATE IN A SILENT AUCTION WITH PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT THE JOSHUA L. TORRENCE 

MEMORIAL FIELD HOUSE 
 
• VETERANS RECOGNITION PROGRAM WITH KEYNOTE SPEAKER AT 7 PM 
 
 FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO BE A SPONSOR PLEASE CALL: 
    803-996-4564 or 996-
4500 

     FLORENCE SOLDIER LAID TO REST 
 
Corporal Juan M. Lopez, Jr. was laid to rest Mon-
day, August 20, 2007, at Florence National Ceme-
tery. 
 

The first Florence resident to die in Operation Iraqi 
Freedom, Lopez was one of three Fort Bliss, Texas 
soldiers killed in Iraq after their vehicle was struck 
by an improvised explosive device August 13th. 
 

 

 
     S C WOMAN KILLED IN IRAQ 
 
Specialist Zandra T. Walker, 28, of Greenville, SC, was 
one of two Ft. Hood soldiers killed by enemy fire in Iraq 
last week, the Defense Department said. Walker was 
assigned to the 4th Battalion, 227th Aviation Regiment, 
1st Cavalry Division. 
 
Specialist Walker was serving her second tour with the 
Army, fueling helicopters, at the time of her death. Zan-
dra died on August 15, 2007, in Taji, Iraq, when her po-
sition received indirect fire. 
 
She leaves behind a husband, Kenneth Walker, who is 
currently serving in a civilian role in Kuwait, her parents 
and her sisters, all of Greenville. 
 
Fifty-six members of the U.S. military with S.C. ties 
have died in the Iraq War, including four women. 

 
 

Cpl. Lopez enlisted in the Army on 
Feb. 14, 2006, and was sent to Iraq 
in September. 
 
He is survived by a sister, his par-
ents, grandparents, 2 great-
grandmothers, a great uncle, uncles, 
aunts and a host of other relatives 
and friends. 

 



 

VETERANS AFFAIRS OFFICE 
OF LEXINGTON COUNTY 
605 West Main Street, Suite 101 
Lexington, SC 29072 
(803)785-8400 

SEPTEMBER  OUTREACH PROGRAM 
 
Sept. 4th  8-12    Batesburg/Leesville 
Sept. 11th 9-12    Chapin 
Sept. 18th 8-12    Swansea 
Sept. 25th 9-12    West Columbia 
 
 
TOLL-FREE TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 
Lexington Main Office: 785-8400 
From Batesburg/Leesville: 332-8400 
From Chapin:   941-0231 

       ***new*** 
 SUPPORT GROUP FOR WIVES OF VIETNAM VETERANS 
 
 You are cordially invited to join our new support group specifically designed 
for wives of  Vietnam veterans. 
 
When? 2nd Monday of each month, beginning Sept. 10th at NOON 
 
Where? 605 West Main Street 
  Room 110 (Auditorium) 
  Lexington, SC 
 
What? Support, Encouragement and Fun 
 
  Hosted by David Cox of the Columbia Vet Center 
(Mr. Cox can be reached by calling 803-765-9944 or you can call 
803-785-8400 for more information.) 


